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HAGLEY/FERRYMEAD COMMUNITY BOARD 
26 APRIL 2007 

 
 

A meeting of the Hagley/Ferrymead Community Board 
was held on Wednesday 26 April 2007 at 3.00pm 

 
 

PRESENT: Bob Todd (Chairperson), David Cox, Anna Crighton, Yani Johanson 
and Brenda Lowe-Johnson. 

  
APOLOGIES: Apologies for absence were received and accepted from 

John Freeman and Brendan Smith. 
 
An apology for lateness was received and accepted from 
Brenda Lowe-Johnson who arrived at 3.07pm and was absent 
for part of clause 2. 
 
An apology for early departure was received from Anna Crighton 
who retired at 4.30pm and was absent for clause 4.3. 

 
 
The Board reports that: 
 
PART B - REPORTS FOR INFORMATION 
 

1. CORRESPONDENCE 
 
 Nil. 
 
 
2. COMMUNITY BOARD PRINCIPAL ADVISER’S UPDATE 
 
 The Board received a report on current topics of interest. 
 
 The Board also received a memorandum relating to an existing retaining wall by 36 and 38 Kinsey 

Terrace.  The memorandum was in response to a resolution passed by the Board on 20 December 
2006, and subsequent questions raised by Anna Crighton at the Board meeting on 14 March 2007.  In 
response to other questions raised at that meeting, the plaques have been actioned and the other 
requests noted. 

 
 The memorandum state inter alia: 
 
 “Based on the findings of this second opinion (re: structural integrity of wall”) a new retaining wall has 

been included in the contract documents for Kinsey Terrace Street Renewal.  In zone A the existing 
wall will be replaced with a new structural wall.  Depending on the tender process received, the 
existing wall in Zones B and C will either be replaced in the contract with new structural walls, or not 
replaced but regularly monitored and appropriate action taken as and when required.” 

 
 
3. QUESTIONS FROM MEMBERS 
 
 Yani Johanson asked the following questions under Standing Order 4.1: 
 
 1. Where is the report on improving cyclist safety in the Sumner to Mount Pleasant area? 
 
  The Community Board Principal Adviser advised that in response to the question, some short 

term measures had been undertaken but information has not been provided back to the Board.  
This would be arranged. 
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3 Cont’d 
 
 2. What is happening with the horse grazing resolutions? 
 
  The Community Board Principal Adviser advised that following the Council resolution of 

15 February 2007, a report to the Council was expected to be finalised by the end of May for a 
June report to the Council. 

 
 
4. DEPUTATIONS BY APPOINTMENT 
 
 4.1 Englefield Residents’ Association Inc. 
 
  Maxine Webb, Irinka Britnell, Robyn Kilty and the Reverend Hugh Bowron spoke on several 

items of mutual interest.  Barry Cook (Senior Liaison Officer – Transport and Greenspace Unit) 
also contributed to the discussions covering: 

 
 1. Neighbourhood Improvement Plans including submissions to the Council on specific 

projects and the City Plan. 
 
 2. Protection for the Englefield Historic Area. 
 
 3. Out of Court Settlement 2001 – Englefield Residents’ Association and Christchurch City 

Council City Streets Unit. 
 
  In receiving this information the Board noted that staff would follow up the concerns expressed, 

and that copies of the documentation provided by Englefield representatives from the 
Association would be distributed to Board members. 

 
  A walk about with the Board of the Englefield area will be arranged as part of Heritage Week. 
 
 4.2 New Zealand Police 
 
  Inspector Garry Knowles plus his community constables attended the meeting to brief the Board 

on recent policing in the Hagley/Ferrymead Community Board area, in particular a Police 
initiative, “Operation Hammer”. 

 
  Inspector Knowles provided a briefing paper which outlined the background, purpose and 

phases for this high profile operation, and together with his team responded to questions from 
Board members. 

 
  The Board received the information. 
 
 4.3 Youth Consultation – Central City Programme 
 
  Mauice Roers (Senior Planner, Central City Policy and Planning Team) and Matthew Pratt 

(Metropolitan Community Adviser – Youth) attended the meeting and updated the members on 
consultation carried out with youth in respect of the central city programme (e.g. City Mall and 
Bus Exchange).   

 
  They outlined the considerable amount of effort made to consult and responded to questions 

from Board members. 
 
  The Board received the information. 
 
 
PART C - REPORTS ON DELEGATED DECISIONS TAKEN BY THE BOARD 
 

5. CONFIRMATION OF REPORT 
 
 The Board resolved that the report of the ordinary meeting of the Board held on Wednesday 11 April 

2007 be confirmed subject to the apology from David Cox being recorded. 
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6. SETTLERS CRESCENT PROPOSED NO STOPPING RESTRICTION 
 
 The Board considered a report seeking its approval to the installation of two sections of broken yellow 

“no stopping” lines on two corners in Settlers Crescent, Ferrymead. 
 
 The Board resolved: 
 
 (a) That the stopping of vehicles be prohibited at all times on the east and north sides of 

Settlers Crescent commencing at a point 104 metres south of the Ferry Road (west) intersection 
and extending in a southerly, then easterly direction for a distance of 22.5 metres.  

 
 (b) That the stopping of vehicles be prohibited at all times on the west and north side of 

Settlers Crescent commencing at a point 98 metres south of the Ferry Road (east) intersection 
and extending in a southerly, then westerly direction for a distance of 16 metres. 

 
 
7. PRESENTATION 
 
 The Board presented a Certificate of Appreciation and a bouquet of flowers to Ailsa Burnip (moving 

from Woolston) to recognise her enthusiasm, patience and 99.9% attendance at Board meetings since 
1989.  Ailsa was also recognised for her contributions to the Woolston community. 

 
 
The meeting concluded at 4.50pm. 
 
 
CONFIRMED THIS 9TH DAY OF MAY 2007 
 
 
 
 BOB TODD 
  CHAIRPERSON 


